
We Help Others and Others Help Us

We hope that you are aware that we provide food to families each Thursday
thanks to the St. Louis Food Bank. We are able to give families fresh fruit and
produce which they need and enjoy. A couple of weeks ago, I was asked to
come outside to where the food pantry is held so I did. An elderly woman
holding a pie met me. She said “I made this with the sweet potatoes that I got
here last week. I made this just for you and I want to thank you for helping me
feed 7 families.” I felt my knees buckle but caught myself. Next a little girl about
10 came up to me and said, “Thank you for feeding my momma, my brothers
and me.” Here I go, God please don’t let me cry or fall down. I thanked her and
tried to get inside the building by waving a big “Hello” to everyone and leaving.
I caught myself but could not stop the tears. I thanked God for helping His
people through Uni-Pres Kindercottage.
 
We are thankful that we are able to help many people through the food bank.
We are also thankful that so many people help us. I’d like to share some of the
ways that we’ve been helped in the past few weeks. We’ve had so many
helpers!
 
Ladue Chapel Presbyterian Church came to clean. What a help they were in
making our building spotless.

United in Faith Church in Pana surprised us and bought a new coat for each
child at Uni-Pres Kindercottage. They made the children and us SO happy!

http://unipreskindercottage.org


Evangelical UCC in Godfrey brought Thanksgiving food bags for our families.
Many will now have nutritious and delicious meals this week.

 Foster Grandparent Ms. Yvonne reads to our two year old class.

Visit our website

https://www.unipreskindercottage.org

